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• Experimental protocols are very complex, with a great deal of possible optional steps, so more 
detail will be required in the animal experience, such as maximal possible experience instead 
of just likely experience.  

• End points need to be consistent and much better defined within experimental protocols. There 
is no discussion of what happens to animals that don’t respond as desired to the stimulus, such 
as those that develop tumours in other body areas or those that don’t develop tumours at all. 
Weight as an endpoint may well not be the most appropriate for .  

• Protocol 3  - an imaging step appears to be lacking 
• Routes of administration are broad and any not being currently used would need a full 

justification, including predicted adverse effects and how these effects would be controlled or 
managed. 

• The NTS is not written at an appropriate level for lay people and animal numbers between the 
NTS and the main licence do not match.  

           

PL15-23  

This is a very large and complex licence, and reviewers need more time to fully assess it. Licence will 
be further reviewed by subcommittee and will only come back to next full AWERB if there are further 
problems that can’t be resolved via final sub-committee review.application is scientifically well justified 
and streamlined compared to the current licence however it needs refinement. Applicant is asked to 
consider the amount of work performed on the previous licence to determine if all protocols and options 
are required  

Points for consideration 

• Review severity banding for some models considering the potential for comorbidities.  

---------- 

• It was noted by  in discussion of the PPL applications that a review from PPLh on 
protocol usage and procedures performed 3.5 or 4 years in to a project could enable better 
reflection when preparing licence renewals 

   

  A29-23: PPL Transfer  

. Transfer is approved, with plans for a future amendment to remove a number of redundant protocols. 
has no issues with the plan. Committee happy to approve 

  A30-23: PPL Transfer:  

  The Current PPLh has three licences, it has always been the plan to transfer this licence 
to applicant once their training PPL is complete and is now in a good position to take it 
over. Amendment will be submitted after transfer is complete. Committee happy to 
approve.  

 

 (b) Amendments – for consideration by full committee:  
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  Tamoxifen administration– a small pilot study from a research group on tamoxifen by 
oral gavage instead of IP has found the oral gavage to be as effective as IP. From this 
the group is intending to continue with oral gavage for now.  

 

Date of next meeting  2nd May 2023 MS teams 10am 

 

 

 




